May 20th, 2016
Dear 6th & 7th Grade Music Department Students and Parents,

Our trip to Kings Dominion is just around the corner on May 28th! We are in the
process of finalizing all the details and wanted to let you know the itinerary for the day.

8:10am — Meet at FMS dressed in the new black music dept. t-shirt and appropriate
length shorts/pants. Closed-toed shoes are required (no flip flops).

8:15am — Chaperones meet in the cafeteria for a quick meeting on what to do.
8:30am — Depart from Freedom.

9:40am — Arrive at Kings Dominion.

10:00am — Band/Orchestra/Chorus warms up and performs

(Warm up/Performance) times:
7th Grade Orchestra (10:05am/10:30am)
7th Grade Chorus (10:30am/10:45am)
6th Grade Band (10:30am/10:55am)
6th Grade Orchestra (10:55am/11:20am)
6th Grade Chorus (11:00am/11:15am)
7th Grade Band (11:20am/11:45am)

12:00pm - Have fun in the park!
6:00pm - Meet in front of the group ticket sales office, depart Kings Dominion
7:00pm —arrive at Freedom Middle School

PLEASE HAVE TRANSPORTATION ARRANGEMENTS HOME READY AT 7pm!!!

As you can see this will be a long day! It is imperative that students arrive on time that
morning and that parents are prompt in picking up students at the end of the day.
Students are NOT permitted in the water park area of Kings Dominion (the school board
requires additional documentation for water park permission). NO BATHING SUITS
ALLOWED!

Students must stay with their designated chaperone at all times. Parents and
chaperones are required to wear the music dept. t-shirt for the entire day so we can be
recognized by any participating parent or student.

Please make sure students are prepared with the following items: spending money
(suggested $30 for lunch/snacks), sunscreen, and a jacket. Students may also bring



cell phones, bottled water, hat, sunglasses, backpack/draw-string bag and a poncho.
Students are responsible for their own items!

Parents (with proper park admission) are welcome to come and watch their child
perform. Students and chaperones are expected to ride the bus (any exceptions must
be approved prior to Thursday before the trip in writing). Parents who wish to take their
children home from Kings Dominion may do so with a prior written note to the
appropriate teacher.

If you have any other questions or concerns, please let us know.
Musically Yours,

Susan Dane, Choir Director

Chris Hoovler, Band Director

Lisa Leung Dobyns, Orchestra Director
Freedom Middle School

540-548-1030



